


VVXcily Y&ilcl 
CHAMPION OF CHILDREN'S CAUSES 

Mary Bird has always been interested in 
social work. As a young girl she joined the 
Simon Community and very soon became 
acutely aware of the problems of homeless-
ness and the consequences for children of the 
lack of discipline or guidance exercised by 
some parents. 

She met John, her husband in Rathfarnham Castle while 

the restoration of that historic building was being planned. 

Later as a couple they were involved in their own restoration 

project - painting and decorating caravans for travelling 

families. John and Mary both specialized in Social Science at 

College, and with their many common interests wedding 

bells were inevitable. 

They came to live in Knocklyon in 1974 and Mary had 

chosen to stay home to look after their small son Brian. It 

was during this time that she became a member of La Leche 

League of Ireland. The League, a voluntary service for 

mothers held monthly discussion meetings on various 

aspects of pregnancy, breastfeeding and parenting in general. 

Babies were especially welcome at meetings which made 

attendance by new mums (like Mary) stress free. The League 

also maintained a lending library of titles on Childbirth, 

Childcare, and Parenting, which increased Mary's interest in 

its activities. She was so taken b / the association that she 

decided to train as a leader. The two year course was open 

to women who breastfed their babies and enjoyed helping 

other mothers to do so. 

Twenty years on, the Bird family has grown - Brian is 

now studying Medicine, daughter Aoife is doing her Leaving 

Cert, and Dunlaith, the youngest girl, is in second year. The 

local "La Leche" branch has grown also encompassing 

Knocklyon, Terenure and Rathfarnham. The monthly meet-

ings are always held in members' homes and this opens up 

the opportunity for mothers and toddlers to meet in an 

informal way and make new friends. 

"La Leche" emphasise the fact that working outside the 

home is no bar to becoming a member. It stresses that even if 

a mother returns to work very soon after childbirth, the baby 

benefits from a few weeks (or even a few days) of breast-

feeding. It also highlights the fact that mothers' milk gives the 

perfect nourishment for the baby's growing body and meets 

the infant's emotional as well as physical needs, while also 

possessing immunity qualities. 

In 1992 The National Committee to Promote Breastfeed-

ing was given the terms of reference to develop a national 

policy on this matter, allowing the Committee itself to carry 

out an examination of the issue. Mary was appointed a 

member of this Committee. The objectives agreed were to be 

pursued having regard to the right of every mother to make 

an informed choice about how she wished to feed her baby 

and that no woman should be made feel inadequate if she 

did not breastfeed. The policy document produced by this 

Committee was published by the Dept. of Health in 1994 

entitled "A National Breastfeeding Policy for Ireland". 

Mary is also on the Board of the Irish National Committee 

of U.N.I.C.E.F. and pays tribute to the people of Knocklyon 

who have always contributed most generously to this organ-

isation in times of crisis and famine throughout the world. 

Mary believes implicitly that women are the key to family 

happiness and that the role of the mother is often not valued. 

"It is sad" she says "that there is no time for stories at 

bedtime - no time for listening to what happened at school 

today. It would be a shame 'she murmurs' if the home-reared 

child becomes extinct." 

This busy, caring, lovely lady still finds time to be in-

volved locally on the Committee of K.A.I.E.S. (Knocklyon 

Adults in Educational Studies) who draw up plans in 

conjunction with the V.E.C. for Adult Education Courses in 

Knocklyon. These classes have become very popular cover-

ing such subjects as Psychology, Personal Development, 

Golf and Bridge for Beginners, Flower Arranging and many 

more. Classes are held in the Community Centre and the 

September Schedule of Day and Evening Courses is at 

present being prepared by the busy K.A.I.E.S. Committee. 

"Any plans for the future"? I ventured to ask. Mary 

laughed. "Tackle my fil ing first" she replied. "Seriously, 

though, it would be wonderful if the National Breastfeeding 

Policy was implemented and", she paused "I will continue to 

organise fundraising for projects in the developing world 

with a focus on mothers and children, and most of all I 

would really like to see 'A Family-Friendly World' ". 

Eileen Casey 

• D O M E S T I C A P P L I A N C E R E P A I R S • 

O'DRISCOLL ELECTRICAL 

• Phone 624 3263 • 

HYPNOTHERAPY 
FOR ASSISTANCE WITH SMOKING, WEIGHT LOSS, 

ANXIETY, PANIC ATTACKS, PHOBIAS, etc. 
Phone 4 9 4 7 6 3 0 1 0 . 0 0 - 5 . 0 0 Thurs., Fri., Sat. 

BEVERLY HYPNOTHERAPY CLINIC 

GLENARD BEAUTY SALON 
F I R H O U S E R O A D 

Facials • Body Massage • Aromatherapy • Waxing • Electrolysis 
• Red Veins • Eyelash Tinting • Slendertone • Sunbed 

OPEN TUESDAY TO SATURDAY. OPEN LATE TUESDAY & THURSDAY 
FOR A P P O I N T M E N T , ' P H O N E 4 9 4 5 4 0 4 

CABINET MAKER 
will repair all types of furniture, chairs, etc. 

ALSO Upholstery Work Carried Out 
Spec ia l i s t in Res to r ing A n t i q u e Furniture 

T e l : 4 5 2 7 5 3 3 

• CERAMIC TILER • 
Kitchens, Bathrooms. Showers, Steps, etc. 

No job too small! 
For free quotations - Tel. 6210269 

GERRY KEEGAN - PLUMBING & HEATING CONTRS. LTD. 
OIL/GAS/SOLID FUEL HEATING & SERVICING 

GAS FIRES SUPPLIED & FITTED 
Showers, Leaks, Blocked Drains, Bathrooms, En Suites Designed and Completed 

and all General Maintenance. 
10 CARRIGLEA DOWNS, FIRHOUSE ROAD. TEL: 4516281 



KNOCKLYON UNITED 
&J FOOTBALL 

CLUB 
Tired l imbs are the order of the day as our club 

finally completed a long and arduous season. Silver-

ware was won, a fitting reward for all the hard work 

and sacrifices. 

K n o c k l y o n U n i t e d F o o t b a l l C l u b 

- 2 1 s t C e n t u r y 

Our club has g rown cons iderab ly over the past 

number of years , w e now cater for near ly 4 0 0 

boys. In his address to the A.G.M. on June 10th 

Chairman Paul Keenan out l ined the cha l lenges 

facing the club as we seek to take it into the 21st 

century. "We have no word yet on a permanent 

'home', he p o i n t e d out and he e x h o r t e d local 

councillors to bring this matter to a speedy con-

clusion. Continuing, Chairman Keenan said, "The 

club needs new blood, fresh ideas and a new en-

thusiastic approach. " He asked parents in parti-

, cular to get more involved in the club, helping to 
y raise funds, managing a team or simply showing 

support on the day of a game. "Our club provides a 

very important facility in Knocklyon, the club is for 

the parish" he concluded. 

T r i a l s 

No date will be set for trials this season. Because 

of the large number of teams it is not possible to 

pick a day tha t wi l l sui t eve rybody . Be low are 

printed the names and telephone numbers of the 

"A" team managers. Contact the manager in the 

appropriate age group and if necessary he will put 

you in touch with his counterpart in the "B" and "C" 

teams. 

8A MickRooney 493 5805 9A Dave Coffey 493 2560 
10A Derek Murphy 494 3180 11A NoelGaughran (088)526255 
12A Seamus Doherty 494 2029 13A Ken Lyons 494 3323 

t 14A Thomas Masterson 451 1572 15A Johnny Connolly 493 8332 
' 17A Michael McSweeney 494 4764 . 18A Bill Leckey 493 1917 

Finally, congratulations to all our teams for repres-
enting the club with pride and honour throughout the 
season. Enjoy the summer break. 

Yours sincerely, 
J i m M c G o n i g l e 
P.R.O., Tel. 493 1046 

K#A«R#A# 
The venue for this year ' s annual outing was Belleek 
Pottery, Enniski l len , Co. Fe rmanagh , t ravel l ing via 
Cavan and Monaghan . Over thirty m e m b e r s partici-
pated in the trip and left by coach f r o m the C o m -
munity Centre on 21st May. We stopped at the Patrick 
K a v a n a g h R e s o u r c e Cen t r e w h e r e w e w e r e en te r -
tained to poetry reading, plus a video and talk which 
was thoroughly enjoyed by everyone. 

The weather was a bit unsett led but the sporadic 
sunshine and break in the showers gave us an oppor-
tunity to get out and about and enjoy the surround-
ings. We had a lovely meal and the visit to the Pottery 
was the highl ight of the day - see ing Irish w o r k e r s 
making top class pottery in modern condit ions - top 
qual i ty pot tery that is expor ted all over the wor ld . 
The beaut iful Donegal scenery was breathtaking and 
for some of our members their visit was the first t ime 
they had been to Donegal and was greatly en joyed . 
We arrived back at the Communi ty Centre at around 
11 p.m. with lovely memor ies of a great day ' s outing. 

On 4th June the Eastern Health Nurses visited us 
to c h e c k on ou r b l o o d p r e s s u r e s e tc . and to g i v e 
a d v i c e on a n y h e a l t h p r o b l e m s t h a t m i g h t b e 
wor ry ing us. Th i s is a very usefu l service which is 
great ly apprec ia ted and is p rov ided f r ee -o f - cha rge . 
Our A .G .M. took place on 11th June and Off icers and 
Commi t t ee m e m b e r s for the fo r thcoming year were 
elected (details next issue). 

On 18th June w e went to But te rs t ream Gardens , 
fo r an even ing meal and en te r t a inmen t a f t e r w a r d s . 
Our Club will close for the summer vacation f rom 9th 
July to the 10th September. 

We remind you that the F.A.R.A. Art Exhibi t ion 
t akes p l ace f r o m 3rd to 6th Ju ly at the Ir ish L i f e 
Complex , Lower Abbey Street at which two of our 
members are exhibit ing paintings. This is an amateur 
compet i t ion and conf ined to current F.A.R.A. m e m -
bers. 

Incidentally, the bowls will cont inue as usual f rom 
2 p.m. to 4 p.m. every Thursday during the s u m m e r 
with the exception of the first two weeks of August 
when the Communi ty Centre closes. 

Slan libh go foill. 
Maire C. Ni Gharmain 

Runai KA J? A. 

SUNNY HILL GARDEN C E N T R E 
Bohemabreena, Dublin 24 - opposite Church Telephone 4513*19 
QUAUTY BEDDING, GREAT VARIETY, KEENEST PRICES 

SOW NOW - Bulbs & Bedding 
Alto Alpines + Heathers • Conifers • Trees + Shrubs 

P A P E R H A N G I N G S E R V I C E S 
• FAST • NEAT • RELIABLE 

TOP CLASS PAINTING - ESTIMATES FREE 
T E L E P H O N E SEAN - 4 5 2 4 5 4 2 

CHEM-DRY® GOLD 
CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING 

NO STEAM - NO SHAMPOO - NO STICKY RESIDUE 
DRIES IN 6Q MINUTES - FULLY INSURED AND BONDED 

Super Club Stamps available. 
PHONE: 6266268 - 4938330 af ter 6.30 p.m. 

CHIROPODY & REFLEXOLOGY 
SIGHLE HANN0N, R.G.N., R.M., M.C.S.Ch., M.I.Ch.0., M.A.Ch.l. 

Registered Chiropodist and Reflexologist 
Surgery: 11 Knocklyon Heights, Dublin 16. 

For appointment: Telephone 4942045 (Home Visits on request) 

S U N N Y D A Y C L O T H E S L I N E S 
S u p p l i e r s of s t r o n g , s t u r d y rotary 

c l o t h e s l i n e s . Var ious s i z e s ava i lab le . 
F r e e ins ta l la t ion s e r v i c e . 

5 Bever ly C r e s c e n t , K n o c k l y o n . Tel . 4 9 4 5 6 3 0 

M W J / / ^ Happy Hours Play School 
NOW OFFERING PLACES FOR SEPTEMBER 

^ j j f f j i j ^ ^ ^ r °P e n : M o n d a y " Thursday 10.00-12.30. Children from age 2-4. 
^11 ft PHONE LINDA AT 4936966 



F e i s w i N N e p s 

Congratulations to a very talented group of young 
people pictured above - Ciaran Cuniffe, Helen Kelly, 
Lisa Whitehead, Sinead Treacy and Sarah Moynihan 
from the O'Neill School of Drama - all recent prize-
winners in Feis Matthew 

TASK 
Teenage Activities Situated in Knocklyon 

UPDATE 

• M50 DISCO GREAT SUCCESS 

COMPLIMENTS FROM 

MARLEY PARK HOTEL 

WELL DONE ALL 

• T A S K WILL RESUME ACTIVITIES 

IN MID-SEPTEMBER 

LOOK OUT FOR INFORMATION ON 
REGISTRATION DAY 

• T A S K ARE REVIEWING YOUR 

QUESTIONNAIRES FOR SUGGESTIONS 

OUTLOOK GOOD 

HAVE A BRILL SUMMER 
SEE YOU IN SEPTEMBER 

FROM THE T A S K COMMITTEE 

Suzanne Downs 
4941527 

krt 
r coi 

oCXLVi dh community council 
The Knocklyon Community Council is the Umbrella Organisation for 
local Residents' Associations, Youth Groups, Cultural and Education 
Groups. It meets on the first Thursday of each month and represents 
16,000 people. 

In the previous edition of the Knocklyon News, we outlined how we 
would set out the aims and objectives of each of the Sub-Committees of 
the Community Council. In this edition we are highlighting the aims and 
objectives of the Environment and Sporting committees. 

The Environment Sub-Committee: 
Aims and Objectives for 1996 

Some of these are immediate and have been dealt with by a 'phone call. 
Others are medium and longterm goals that are ongoing from year to year. 
There is no particular order to the objectives. 
1. Arrange the Environmental Awareness Week incorporating the Garden 

Competition; Clean up of chosen "black spots" and involving the local 
schools. This project has already taken place and winners chosen. Full 
details will be given in the next edition of the Knocklyon News. 

2. To draw up a comprehensive development and maintenance plan of 
every estate in Knocklyon. 

3. To encourage South Dublin County Council to complete the develop-
ment, landscaping and provision of leisure time facilities at Cherryfield 
Park; also adequate parking facilities. 

4. To achieve road widening at the Superquinn Traffic Lights. 
5. To encourage Superquinn Management to take adequate measures to 

deal with the litter problem and late night pollution. 
6. To review the possibility of combining the Ashton/ Knockcullen/ 

Templeroan Vehicular Entrances. 
7. Provision of Traffic Calming measures on the Ballycullen and Firhouse 

Roads. 
8. Provision of safe crossing at Ballyboden St. Enda's GAA and Camogie 

Club. 
9. To reinforce with dog-owners the new regulations with regard to 

control of their pets. 

Sub-Committee: Theresa Clarke (Convenor), Pat Blaney, Joan Hanley. 

The Sports Sub-Committee: Aims and Objectives 1996 
(a) To address lack of Pedestrian Lights at Ballyboden St. Enda's. 
.(b) To act in support of Bros. Pearse in their efforts to secure their Athletic 

Track. 
(c) To maintain a watching brief on developments regarding the 20 acres 

of land that will accrue to the Community pending the planning 
application by Ballycullen Farms and at the'proposed Post-Primary 
School site at Scholarstown Road which the Minister of Education 
proposes to sell. 

Sub-Committee: Aileen Millane, Finbar Dolan, Jim Mulkerrin, Aidan Nevin. 

COLLECTION 
At its outdoor collection at St. Colmcille's Church on Sunday 2nd of June 
the Community Council raised almost £415. The Executive of the Council 
would like to extend its appreciation at the continuing generosity of the 
Community. These funds will be used by the KCC to improve community 
life in all its aspects. Thanks again. 

POLICING 
Now that the Summer School Holidays are upon us, the Community 
Council calls on all parents to take responsibility for their children's 
whereabouts at all times, particularly late in the evening. As stated in 
the previous edition, the Community Council is committed to playing 
its part in dealing with crime and vandalism in the area and needs the 
support of all households in achieving this aim. In the event of 
Burglaries residents are requested to dial 999 and not the Garda 
Station in Rathfarnham. 

The KCC wishes the Communi ty a happy, safe 

and trouble-free Summer Holiday 

MICHAEL McATEER HEATING 
Natural Gas Authorised Installer • Specialists in Gas & Oil Installations 
Personal Service • Domestic & Commercial • Emergency 24 Hr. Service 

Maintenance & Repairs - FREE Estimates 
2 B e v e r l y C r e s c e n t , K n o c k l y o n , Tel. (01) 4935961 

S<Mct& 0Du6li*t yiwi ScutcUtty &Mtnactvi& 
ALL FLOORS LAID • VARNISHED • STAINED 

FREE QUOTATIONS AND ADVICE • GUARANTEED WORK 

M u r r o u g h M c G o v e r n 
7 Cabinteely Village, Dublin 18. Telephone: 284 9555 Mobile: 087-665101 

J o h n G i b b o n s 
Pointing & Decorating Controctor 

Specialists in Exclusive Wallcovering 
160 G l e n v a r a Park, T e m p l e o g u e , Dub l i n 16. Tel: 4942181 

THE POST M A N D R I V E W A Y S E C U R I T Y 
^TTT^ Post for your home 

Supplied & Fitted only £95 
CONTACT: PJS HIRE 2822210 

BEAT THE THIEF Evenings 2849555/Anytime 087-665101 



FIRST COMMUNION AT 
CHADLEVILLE PRIMACY 
SCHOOL, KNOCKLYON 

(L. to Q.) Desmond Healy, Sean Noblett 
Jean O'Connor, Melanie Martin, 6inead Domican, 

Lisa Keenan, Sarah Byrne, Aoife Keenan, 
Joelle Lincoln, Gillian O'Neill, and David Behan. 

"Everyone needs a 
friend. Let me tell you 
of mine" 

Her name was Kathleen 
Harris. She was a silent 
friend to many people, 
burdening herself with 
their problems. To me she 

was a friend I could confide in - we shared 
problems as well as many happy times together. 
I will never pass Bewleys in Grafton Street 
where we had a weekly cup of coffee, without 
remembering her; or the phone call for me to 
'drop around'. 

She had a great impact on my life. Many 
people who knew her will understand. She is 
still my forever friend who will be missed 
greatly by people in Knocklyon. 

May she rest in peace. 
Margaret Brennan 

HOLISTIC THERAPY 
• HOMOEOPATHIC REMEDIES AND DETOX. COURSE 

• ALLERGY TESTING 
• DRUG-FREE REMEDIES FOR MOST AILMENTS 

CYRIL M A H O N , 9 9 G l e n v a r a P a r k , Knock lyon , D . 1 6 . Tel. 4 9 4 2 4 3 7 

will resume activities in late September 
catering for 8 -18 year olds. 

FOR DETAILS PHONE EVA AT 4941715 

ABOUT US 
We are the Leaving 

Certificate specialists. 

All our teachers are of 
the highest calibre. 

They are approachable 
and generous with 

their time. 

The atmosphere is 
always happy and 

relaxed but at the same 
time there is a 

productive air of 
diligence and 
achievement. 

We'll maintain regular 
contact with parents. 

2 Year Course for 
Leaving Cert. 1998 

Fifth Form 
College 

Ashfield 
C O L L E G E 

ABOUT YOU 
You may prefer to go 
directly into 5th year 
and avoid transition 

year altogether. 

You may want a 
change of atmosphere 

and teachers. 

A full choice of 
subjects without 

restrictions is available 
to you. 

You must be ambitious 
and intend to work 

hard. 

The Education Centre 
Templeogue, Dublin 6 W . Telephone 0 1 - 4 9 0 0 8 6 6 / 4 9 0 0 8 7 1 Fax. 01-4900871 



A double Conf irmat ion for Brothers Conor and 
Niall McAteer 

Maura Hogan (Sponsor) with Danielle Keane 

Una Mulkerrin with Sponsor D y m p n a Mulkerrins 

Carmel Moran with daughter Louisa 

Deirdre Kennedy (Sponsor) with Eva Foster Christopher Thian with Sponsor T o m Long 



TAR EIS DUL 
FAOI LAlMH 
A N EASPAIG 

PICTURES 
TAKEN AFTER 

CONFIRMATION 
IN 

ST. COLMCILLE'S 
CHURCH 

KNOCKLYON 

L. • R. Niall & Conor McAteer , Bishop Eamon Walsh, Michael Russell, 
and Ciaran Reilly 

L. - R. Grainne Dunne, Susan Vaughan, Etain Fitzgerald-Selby, 
and Bernadette Lea 

L. - R. Ms. Noramai O'SuIlivan (6th Class Teacher), Fr. David Weakliam (P.P.), 
Mr. S. O'Neill (6th Class Teacher), Br. Philip Brennan and Bishop Eamon Walsh. 

MAY 1996 



S C H O O L N E W S 
SENIOR SCHOOL 

The Principal and Staff of the Senior School 
wish you all a very enjoyable summer. We 
look forward to seeing you all again on 
Monday September 2nd. 

C O N F I R M A T I O N N E W S 

On Tuesday and Wednesday 2 8 / 2 9 May over 200 
pupils from St. Colmcille's were confirmed by Bishop 
Eamon Walsh. In a beautiful ceremony the Bishop 
expressed the wish that the confirmed girls and boys 
would grow to be true examples of p e a c e m a k e r s . 
The choir sang superbly - under the guidance of Ms. 
Munro and accompanis ts Mr. Gearty and Mr. Kelly. 
Well done to the children f rom the c lasses of Mr. 
McGowan, Ms. Corcoran, Ms. O'Sullivan, Ms. Collins, 
Ms. Fahy, Ms. Keating, Mr. Connolly and Mr. O'Neill 
who p repa red so diligently for Confirmat ion. The 
t e a c h e r s w i sh to t h a n k all w h o h e l p e d in t h e 
preparation - the priests of the parish, the Retreat 
Group, the t e am who looked after 
the reception after the ceremony, 
and the groups who had the church 
looking so well. 

This account of the day comes from Louise Ray, 
Rm. 2 (Ms. Corcoran's Class) 

"Once again this year the confirmations were a 
great success and despite poor forecasts the weather 
zoos fovefy on the day. The church was beautifuffy 
decorated and the ceremony was very enjoyabfe. 
bishop "Eamon Walsh who confirmed the pupils 
was very peasant and made everybody feel at ease. 
The solemnity of the ceremony was enhanced by the 
wonderfuC pfaying of Mr. Cjearty and Mr. %elly 
and the singing from the chdir. Over the previous 
few weel(s the teachers had been preparing the 
pupils and e?q)Caining to them the real meaning of 
Confirmation. It must be said that off the hard wor!^ 
paid o f f as everybody had a very enjoyable day. 

• Rooms 4 and 9 would like to send their wishes for 
a speedy recovery to Ms. Collins and Ms. O'Gara and 
hope to see them return soon. 

• C o n g r a t u l a t i o n s to Mr. K e a r n e y on t he arrival 
of b a b y Or l agh . 

MOZAMBIQUE 
T h e 6 th c l a s s chi ldren will b e s e n d i n g out a b a g 
of ' g o o d i e s ' to a s c h o o l in M o z a m b i q u e run by 
an Irish t e a c h e r - F r a n c i s F i t z s imons . R o o m 1 
h a v e a l r e a d y s e n t o u t a b o x c o n t a i n i n g cha lk , 
p e n s , penci ls , rulers , pos t e r s , j e r seys , s h o r t s a n d 
s w e e t s . All t he gif ts h a v e b e e n pu t to ve ry g o o d 
u s e . M a n y t h a n k s to all w h o con t r ibu ted . ( S e e 
p h o t o s o n right.) 

PHOTOS - MOZAMBIQUE 

QUIZ CHAMPIONS 
Well d o n e t o t h e Q u i z T e a m of P h i l i p R o c h e , 
R u t h M u l h o l l a n d , A n n M c C o r m a c k a n d 
C a t h a l R a f f e r t y - all f r o m s i x t h c l a s s - w h o 
w e r e r u n n e r s - u p in t h e r e c e n t I n t e r S c h o o l s 
Q u i z in B a l l y r o a n B . N . S . 

JUNE HIGHLIGHTS 
• Tour season is upon us and over the last 
few weeks children and staff travelled far 
and wide on their school outings. Everyone 
enjoyed themselves immensely. 

• The Red Cross: G a r y H e n n e b r y v i s i t e d 

t h e s c h o o l a g a i n in t h e l a s t w e e k . H i s vis i ts 

t o t h e s c h o o l t h i s y e a r h a v e p r o v i d e d va lu -

a b l e f i r s t - a i d i n f o r m a t i o n t o a l l . 

• Author Visit: C h i l d r e n i n 3 r d c l a s s 

r e c e n t l y m e t T o n y H i c k e y , o n e o f t h e i r 

f a v o u r i t e a u t h o r s . H e s p e n t a m o r n i n g with 

t h e m d i s c u s s i n g h i s w o r k a n d s h a r i n g his 

i n s i g h t s i n t o t h e c r e a t i v e w r i t i n g p r o c e s s . 



S C H O O L N E W S 
SENIOR SCHOOL SPORTS NEWS 
A big thank you to all our teachers who have 
given their time and energies to school sport 
this year. The following sport updates come 
from Mr. Murphy, Mr. P. O'Neill, Mr. S. O'Neill, 
and Mr. Connolly. 

• C A M O G I E : O u r S e n i o r C a m o g i e T e a m 
recently qualified for the semi-final of the Division 
One Pr imary S c h o o l s compe t i t i on . In this g a m e 
they f a c e d St . He l ens of P o r t m a r n o c k . Desp i t e 
great displays f rom Isobel Duffy, Ciara Lucey, Ann 
McCormack and Una Mulkerrin the Knocklyon girls 
lost by three goals . Congratulat ions to all the girls 
and t e a m m a n a g e r Mr. Tony Sweeney on a great 
year's effort. 

v • HURLING: Third c lass hurling and camogie 
have been in full flow over the last few weeks . Our 
boys h a v e visited St. J o s e p h s , Te renure and St. 
Mary's, Rathfarnham for min i -game challenges. We 
are looking forward to our annual fixture with Scoil 
Treasa. Our girls p layed aga ins t Loreto, Grange 
Road, and have fixtures upcoming against Loreto 
and F i rhouse . T h e r e h a s been grea t e n t h u s i a s m 
from all concerned . 

• S E N I O R HURLING: While m a n y of t he 
results went agains t us this s eason almost all the 
m a t c h e s w e r e ve ry c l o s e a f f a i r s a n d t h e b o y s 
played with great spirit and determinat ion through-
out. Tiernan O 'Rourke pe r fo rmed heroics in goal 
and outfield the re were m a n y fine p e r f o r m a n c e s 
from Brian Quinn, Conor Cahill, Tim Sweeney, Karl 

I Seery and Alan Moran. 
Congratulat ions also to Tim Sweeney who per-

formed well with the Dublin t e a m on their recent 
visit to S c o t l a n d for t h e A n n u a l Hur l ing /Sh in ty 
tournament. 

Congra tu la t ions to fo rmer pupils Colin Durkin 
(Knocklyon A v e n u e ) , Donal Fi tzpatr ick (Idrone) 
and Ciaran Doyle (Coolamber ) who are involved 
with t h e Dubl in Minor t e a m s p r e p a r i n g for t h e 
Leinster Semi-Finals at the end of June . Colin and 
Donal are m e m b e r s of the Minor Hurling S q u a d 
who t a k e on O f f a l y in t h e S e m i - F i n a l . C i a r a n 
played at wing back on the football t e am who now 
take on Meath in the Semi-Final . Best of luck to all 
three. 

• ATHLETICS: Over forty s tudents will repres-
ent t h e s c h o o l a t S a n t r y in t he A n n u a l Dubl in 
Primary School Sports . We wish all concerned the 
best of luck. 

JUNIOR SCHOOL 
As the school year draws to an end I would 
like to express our thanks to all parents for 
their continued support and co-operation. We 
hope that your child's year in school was a 
happy one. 

Many thanks also to all the staff for their 
commitment and dedication. 

Have an enjoyable holiday all. 

• RE PARKING: Again I would appea l to all 
not to park on the double yellow lines. Your child's 
safety is at risk and your neighbour 's sanity! 

I would appeal particularly to those who insist on 
us ing both s i de s of t he m a i n a v e n u e ( Id rone ) . 
Remember that emergency vehicles would not be 
able to acces s the Idrone Estate in such ci rcums-
tances - not to mention the difficulty for the Idrone 
residents. I would suggest that you would park (if 
you have to park on the road) on the School Side 
Only. This m e s s a g e will obviously be lost on self-
centred people but we can only keep trying! 

There are a limited number of p laces still available 
for the Knocklyon S u m m e r C a m p (first two weeks 
in July and the third week in August - 12th-16th) . 
Apply now and avoid disappointment . 

Final ly , I would ask all to k e e p an e y e on t he 
school g r o u n d s and bui ld ings over the s u m m e r 
hol idays . Both schoo l s h a v e a l a r m s and p l e a s e 
notify police in the event of a larms ringing or any 
vandalism. 

Have a good holiday. 
Kindest regards. 
Paul Dalton 

t Bros. Pearse A.C. 
May is a good t ime to spot those young athletes in 

f ^ our club who wil l become regular track winners in 

I the future. Over three Mondays in May, most of our 

athletes c o m p e t e d in the D u b l i n C l u b A t h l e t i c s 

C h a m p i o n s h i p s . A p a r t f r o m our m a n y w inners it 

was nice to see young athletes like Cheryl Murphy (Knock-

lyon), Nadine Eustace (Knockcul len Pk.), Ciara T imbs, and 

Laura Tyson (Coolamber) all gett ing into the top six places 

in the i r events . S i m i l a r g o o d s h o w i n g s were seen f r o m 

Dec lan F lynn ( C o o l a m b e r ) , S i m o n Bul l ( G l e n v a r a ) a n d 

Kevin Gorby (Coolamber Court) . 

We also have had great news f r o m two f o r m e r c l u b 

a th le tes . Eo in C u m m i n s , L a n s d o w n e ( n o w w i t h Rath -

f a r n h a m A . C . ) and Joe Raf fer ty , O r l a g h Pk., ( n o w w i th 

D u n d r u m A.C.) each won silver medals in the very pres-

tigious Al l- Ireland Schools and Colleges Championships in 

Tul lamore at the end of May, in the Intermediate 800m. and 

4 x 1 0 0 m . re lay , r e s p e c t i v e l y , rep resen t ing T e m p l e o g u e 

College. 

Details of our athletes' per formances at the Leinster and 

A l l - I re land C lub C h a m p i o n s h i p s dur ing the s u m m e r wi l l 

appear in the A u t u m n edit ion. 



BALLYBODEN ST. ENDAS G.A.A. 
AND CAMOGIE CLUB 

Paul Bealin receiving his Railway Cup Medal from (left) 
Jack Boothman (President G.A.A.) with John Bailey 

(Dublin County Chairman) looking on. 
Brian Stynes was also a member of the Leinster team. 

Footballers from three continents will converge on Bally-
boden St. Endas from 8 - 1 3 September 1996 for the 
G.A.A.'s second Irish Holidays International Football 
Competition. Taking part will be Canada, London, Scot-
land, Rest of Britain, New York, North American Board and, 
for the first time, Australasia. 

The competition was inaugurated in 1994 and was held 
at the Belfield Campus of U.C.D. with the final at Parnell 
Park. 

Croke Park's intention is to hold the competition every 
two years and to broaden the impact of the event it has 
been decided to locate it in a club on this occasion. 

Each overseas unit will be adopted by a Dublin senior 
football club including Ballyboden St. Endas for the week, 
and on Sunday 8 September will play their particular team 
in a friendly game. Ballyboden will host the Australasia 
team. The competition proper begins on Monday with three 
games each day concluding on Friday with the final for the 
Clifford Cup (donated by the patron of the Association, Dr. 
Dermot Clifford, Archbishop of Cashel and Emly) which 
will also be played at Firhouse Road. 

A party of 20 hurlers is travelling to Kiltarlity in the 
Highlands of Scotland to play shinty/hurling games against 
Lovatt from 21-23 June. The Club1 has been fostering links 
with Scotland for some time and St. Mary's Boys N.S. in 
Rathfarnham have travelled on a number of occasions to 
Scotland. In the past year, the club has hosted juvenile 
teams from Kiltarlity as well a s the University of Glasgow 
last March and last Summer a minor team from the club 
visited Scotland to play shinty. 

The Club hosted the Dublin Under 12 Football blitz on 
Easter Saturday and for the first time in over a decade 
victory went to the Dublin South-East team. There were 
eight club representatives on the panel - Cian Hore, Philip 
Roche, Daire Walsh, Brian Quinn, Shane Tully, Mark 
Donovan, David Hutchinson and James Donnelly. 
Ronan Hore (Boden Park) was the manager of the team. 

Colaiste Eanna had a star-studded cast for the pres-
entation of medals to the school's football team who won 
this year's Leinster Colleges Senior B Football Champion-
ship. On hand to do the honours was former Dublin player 
and ex Irish International Kevin Moran and past pupil 
Spanish Open Golf Champion Padraig Harrington. 

Well done to Anne McNamara and the girls of Loreto 
Beaufort who also had Dublin College's success on the 
camogie fields at senior and junior levels. 

Gerard 0'Sullivan 

J^&fLccti&tv 
THE BEST THINGS IN LIFE ARE FREE 

They really are! Of course, I learned that many years ago. But 
that doesn't mean that I don't need to learn it again. And 
again, and again. 

My most recent lesson was just last night. I'd arrived at the 
Capuchin Priory, Ards near Creeslough, Co. Donegal at about 
8.30, to start a Priest's retreat at 9. At about 10.30, following the 
opening talk and a cup of tea, I went for a walk in the grounds. 
I was immediately spellbound by the beauty of nature around 
me. It was quite bright, and the lake extended in a broad 
sweep in front of me, the water very still. Four or five small 
boats were scattered in the tiny bay. A great number of 
beautiful trees, one or two of them quite majestic, were lined 
against the sky. And on the far side of the lake, the contour of 
hills and mountains stretched as far as I could see, their 
grandeur enhanced, and yet made homely, by here and there, 
a house or cottage in twinkling light. 

It was breathtaking. Every trace of tension or tiredness 
seemed to drop from me, every fear or worry disappeared. I 
could feel my heart and soul expand with wonder and awe! 
(Isn't that one of the gifts of the Spirit?) Just to be there was 
enough, was heaven! 

The experience was deeply nurturing and its ripples are 
still with me a half a day later. Equally important, it was a 
reminder to me that I need never endlessly wallow in the 
difficulties and negativities that come my way and at times 
seem to smother me. I need only withdraw from my "heady" 
preoccupation and enter the living present to be still, at peace. 
And I don't have to travel to Donegal. I need only look, really 
look, at the miracle of a simple flower, or listen, gently listen, 
to the sounds of life, whether of passing traffic, birds singing 
or children at play. f r . David 

KNOCKLYON I.CJi. fc 
On 7th May the Knocklyon I.C.A. Guild held its A.G.M. and 
the members elected Kathleen Ni Mhurchu President for the 
forthcoming year. As many people will remember, Kathleen 
was our first President when we began back in 1984. 

On Tuesday 21st May the Guild en joyed a most 
interesting talk and demonstration of Reflexology given by 
Phil Ryan from Knocklyon Road. 

On Tuesday 4th June John Lahart , Secretary of the , 
Knocklyon Community Council spoke to the Guild, and gave 
a comprehensive outline of how the Community Council is 
tackling such problems as local crime, planning for the area, 
and the disruption that will accompany the building of the 
Southern Cross Route. 

Maybe this is a good time to remind readers that I still 
have some copies of 'Knocklyon Past and Present'. This 
award-winning history of the area was produced by the 
History Committee of Knocklyon I.C.A. Get your copy while 
stocks last (Price £3.50 each) and the present remains the 
present! I can be contacted at 4941428. 

May I take this opportunity to wish all our members and 
friends a very happy summer holiday and look forward to 
seeing you all at our next meet ing on Tuesday 3rd 
September. New members welcome. 

Pauline Sheedy, P.RO. 

SCOUT NEWS • • 
The 112th Knocklyon Unit are off to Bangor on June 28th for 
their Annual Summer Camp. We are assured that a great 
time will be had by all! 

Good luck to the Cubs and Scouts competing for the 
Regional Shield 12th - 14th July. 

Additional female leaders required. Contact Gerry Daly at 
4946187. 



Hotlyon 
| SCOUT DRAW RESULTS 
April '96 
£100 M. & A. Sheahan , 16 The Rise, Boden Park 
£50 Dolores Reid, 17 Mount Alton 
£25 J . & B. O'Carroll, 31 Delaford Avenue 
May '96 
£100 Catherine Collins, 75 Templeroan Park 
£50 M. & N. Cullen, 4 Knocklyon Ave. 
£25 J o h n N. Murphy, 7 knocklyon Ave. 

• K.A.L.P. 
Knocklyon Active Lone P a r e n t s S u p p o r t G r o u p for 
single parents . Contact 4946405 for information. New 
members always welcome. 

• BALLYROAN LIBRARY 
Activities for the kids du r ing those L O N O 
months of July and August - Quizes, Story-time, Arts 
and Crafts and lots more. Leaflet available in the Library 
or phone 4941900. 

• SAINT ENDA'S PARK 
Grange Road. MUSIC IN THE PARK has resumed for the 
summer. Visit the PEARSE MUSEUM and the NATURAL 
HISTORY MUSEUM. BEAUTIFUL GROUNDS, COFFEE 
SHOP. Admission Free. 

• HIGH ACHIEVER 
Congratulations to Emilie Conway (Knocklyon Avenue) 
who has won a scholarship to Germany for the month of 
August. Emilie who is a second year s tudent in Trinity 
College was selected for this Document of Award by a 
panel of independent personnel in Germany to further 
academic s t u d y a n d t r a in ing in G e r m a n . Well done 
Emilie, a n d we h o p e y o u e n j o y y o u r m o n t h in 
Heidelberg University. 

KNOCKLYON YOUTH CLUB 
The A.G.M. of the Knocklyon Youth Club 
w a s he ld on T h u r s d a y 3 0 t h May. The 
pa r en t s p resen t expressed their concern 

about the youth in the area. A full list of the new Com-
mittee will be publ ished in our September issue. 

• LOCAL HEROES 
t Congratulations to the local lads who are par t of the 

Colaiste E a n n a Senior B football team which won the 
Dublin a n d Leinster Finals recently. The Knocklyon 
boys include Ciaran Doyle, Darragh Cullinane, Mark 
Fee, Edward MacAuley, Colin Moran, Paul Jenn ings , 
Barry Frisby and Aiden Hoare. No doubt we have some 
future Dublin s tars among this group. Well done lads. 

Decent Baptisms 
Laura Alexandra White, 19 Beverly Park. 

John Luke O'Reilly, 47 Delaford Avenue. 

Catriona Marty Sinnott, 29 Beverly Downs. 

Colm James O'Neill, 61 Knockcullen Drive. 

Lauren Kate O'Reilly, 27 Castlefield Drive. 

Conor Martin O'Neill, 10 Orlagh Green. 

Shane Michael Clayton, 58 Westbourne Lodge. 

Conor William Deane, 1 Orlagh Court. 

Megan Catherine Allen, 15 Templeroan Court. 

Sean George Green, 53 Woodfield Drive. 

Kevin Niall O'Reilly, 7 Orlagh Downs. 

David Patrick Martin O'Connell, 15 Delaford Drive. 

Kela Duggan, 11 Orlagh Wood. 

Eoghan Patrick Morgan, 164 Coolamber Park. 

Leanne Thelma Hand, 14 Beverly Park. 

Stephen Philip Naughton, 38 Knockfield Manor. 

Gerard Joseph Morgan, 177 Woodfield. 

Conor Patrick Devlin, 20 Ashton Lawn. 

Aoife Marie Carew, 82 Dargle Wood. 

Aoife Josephine Roche, 6 Templeroan Court. 

NOTICE TO ADVERTISERS/CONTRIBUTORS 
The Newsletter team is taking a break for the summer so our 
next issue will not be delivered until 23rd September. Items 
for that issue shou ld be handed into the p resby te ry by 
Sunday 8th September. 

We would like to thank all our contributors, and adver-
tisers, and a special thanks to the teachers and children of 
St. Colmcille's Senior School without whose help we could 
not deliver on time. 

We wish you all a very happy and healthy summer and 
the team here will be back in act ion in early September . 
Enquiries re advertising to June at 4941204 (10 a.m. - 12 
noon Mon. - Fri.). 

PRINTOUT: 4,000 copies hand delivered: 3,700 copies 
also available at Superquinn and Scruples, Knocklyon and at 
the back of the Church. 

OLD BAWN COMMUNITY SCHOOL - ADULT EDUCATION DEPARTMENT 
in association with The National College of Industrial Relations 

will offer a certificate in 
Managing Organisations in the Voluntary Sector 

This one year , one e v e n i n g a w e e k course a ims to enable those who work , supe rv i se or m a n a g e vo lun ta ry 
organisations on either a paid or voluntary basis to: 
Explore the nature of voluntary organisations; 
Examine the economic and social policy context of voluntary organisations in Ireland; 
Develop an understanding of the needs of those who work in the voluntary sector; 
Enhance and develop skills for the effective management of voluntary organisations. 

Any person interested in this course or in the other NCIR Diploma Courses in Old Bawn Communi ty School 
(Management and Industrial Relations, and First Line Management-Supervision) should contact the NCIR directly -
telephone 4972917. 
The course will begin in late September. Early application advised. 



Electrolysis 
Waxing 
Termepil Waxing 

• Facials 
Acne/Blackheads 
Eye Treatments 

• Manicures 
Sculptured Nails 

Gillian's Beauty Clinic 
ORLAGH SHOPPING CENTRE 

Why not treat yourself to a relaxing 
hour at Gillian's? 

All beauty treatments/Male skin care 
• ULTRATONE • 

• Tension Massage 
• Swedish Massage 

• Aromatherapy 
• Tanning 

• Vacuum Suction 
Make-Up - for all occasions 

• Pedicures 

H O U R S : M o n . , Tues . , Wed . 9 . 3 0 - 7 p .m. Thurs . , Fri. 9 . 3 0 - 9 . 3 0 p .m. Sat. 1 0 - 5 p .m. 
Gillian Dowling C.I.D.E.S.C.O., I.T.E.C., M.B.A.E., S.A.C., C.I.B.T.A.C. 
Yvonne Lynch C.I.B.T.A.C., C.I.D.E.S.C.O., S.A.C. Phone: 4 9 3 8 4 2 2 

B a l l y c u l l e n E q u e s t r i a n C e n t r e 
• PONY + MORSE RIDING • LIVERY • PONY CAMP • 

• CROSS COUNTRY TREKKING • GROUP LESSONS • 

• LARGE OUTDOOR ARENA • INDOOR ARENA • 

Ballycullen Road • Dublin 16 • Tel 4945415/087-434169 
Contact: Bernadet te Brooks 

Templeogue 

M50 O n . Tallaght Firhouse 

W O O D E N F L O O R S 
TRESPO FLOORING 

OAK - MAPLE - BEECH - CHERRY 
ASH - PINE - BIRCH - MAHOGANY 

Easily installed, maintenance free, 
10 ̂  no indentations from high heels, 

For colour brochure call: 

GERRY COFFEY FLOOR DESIGN 
Showroom: Kylemore Park North 
(off Kylemore Road), Dublin 10. 

Tel. 6234157 

SelCitty (faun 
For a free valuation and a very 

competitive selling package 
Contact Noel Tynan or Patrick Moran 

your local estate agent resident in 
Knocklyon 

TELEPHONE 492 9229 
for expert professional advice. 

TYNAN MORAN AUCTIONEERS M.I.A.V.I. 

175 LOWER KIMMAGE ROAD, DUBLIN 6W. 

JOE CLANCY 
SOLICITORS 
Main St., Rathfarnham 

• House Purchase & Sales 

• Motor Accidents 

• Wills 

Ph: 492 0464 

KI MASSAGE THERAPY 
A HOLISTIC TREATMENT 

helping you get the 
most out of LIFE 

Lucia Creed 
Dip. Ki-Mass. M.I.H.C.A. 

Tel. 4946867 
T e m p l e o g u e 

By A p p o i n t m e n t O n l y 
Member of the Irish Health Culture Association. 

• i i H H H H H H M H H H i Printed by Lantz Ltd., Tel. 4543310 

INSURANCES LTD. 
ORLAGH SHOPPING CENTRE, ORLAGH GROVE 

"For Friendly, Independent, Professional Advice 
give John or Laura a ring at 4930112/4930113 or call 

in for keenest quotes for all your Insurance needs." 

* MOTOR/HOUSE/OFFICE/LIFE COVER * 
* CRITICAL ILLNESS/EDUCATIONAL 

FEES/SAVINGS/PENSIONS * 
LOCAL INSURANCE BROKER 

Director: John P. Corcoran 


